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Computer and
Instrumentation

Council Offers Mid-
Winter Symposium

uring the Society’s recent Mid-

Winter Meeting in Fort
Lauderdale, FL, the SNM Computer
and Instrumentation Council
sponsored a Mid-Winter Symposium
entitled “Nuclear Medicine in the
21st Century,” on February 8 and 9.
The symposium was organized by
Frederic H. Fahey, D.Sc., of Wake
Forest University, and Simon R.
Cherry, Ph.D., of the Crump Institute
of Biologic Imaging at UCLA. The
program comprised 14 presentations
in which the speakers were asked to
review the current state of nuclear
medicine technology and to speculate
as to where they felt the field may be
going in the next 5 to 10 years. The
presentations covered such diverse
topics as the history of nuclear medi-
cine imaging, advances in SPECT
and PET instrumentation and radio-
pharmaceutical development, as well
as future clinical applications of
nuclear medicine in the brain and
heart and in oncology. The future
roles of small animal imaging, 3D
PET, iterative reconstruction, and
diagnosis-driven data-processing as
well as the potential for nuclear
imaging of gene expression were also
presented. There was a lively debate
on whether dedicated or hybrid
SPECT/PET systems will be used in
the future and a panel discussion as
to the nature of nuclear medicine
instrumentation in the year 2010. H.
William Strauss, M.D., delivered the

keynote luncheon presentation on his
vision of “The Future of Nuclear
Medicine.” The provocative nature of
the symposium, the wide range of
topics, the consistently high quality
of the presentations and the relaxed
atmosphere led to a number of stim-
ulating discussions among the
presenters and the audience. The
Computer and Instrumentation Coun-
cil has sponsored the Mid-Winter
Symposium for more than 15 years
and is currently planning the program
for next year’s meeting in Long
Beach, CA.

Change in ABNM
Exam Date

ince the American Board of

Nuclear Medicine annual certifi-
cation examination falls on a
religious holiday in 1999, the Board
has rescheduled the examination. It
will be given one week later, on Sat-
urday, September 18, 1999. The
examination location and
examination procedures are
otherwise unchanged.

SNM Members
Invited To Observe
AM Committee
Meetings

NM leadership wishes to remind

members that most Society com-
mittee sessions at the Annual
Meeting welcome observers. Listen-
ing in on SNM committee sessions,
leaders point out, is the best way to
learn what specific bodies do and
whether participation on a committee

might be of interest to new members
and younger members of the profes-
sion. Society leadership is always
looking for potential committee
members who are knowledgeable,
enthusiastic and willing to contribute.

Committee sessions at this year’s
Annual Meeting will be held on Sat-
urday, June 5, from9a.m.to Sp.m. A
schedule listing specific times and
meeting rooms for all committees
will appear on the SNM web site
(www.snm.org) within the
“Meetings” section.

Education and
Research
Foundation Donates
Funds

e SNM Education and Research

Foundation (ERF) has recently
funded two important Society
endeavors. In the first, the founda-
tion donated $10,300 to defer SNM
membership fees in the Academy for
Radiologic Research (ARR).
“SNM's membership in ARR is
potentially the most powerful use of
ERF funds at this time because for a
relatively small investment, ERF is
placing nuclear medicine on the map
as a major player in the quest for an
imagingsciences institute at NIH.”
said Naomi Alazraki, MD, the Soci-
ety’s representative to ARR.

The second donation was to the
SNM Awards Committee and
involved two awards, each for $500.
One of the awards is to be given to an
Annual Meeting presentation by a
resident and the other is to be given
to a technologist presentation.

Annual Meeting
(Continued from page 16N)
anniversary. The Plenary Session will be
immediately followed in the same room
by the business meeting, a change that
was instituted to encourage a greater
attendance among the membership.
Although Los Angeles is traditionally
seen as a city more conducive to dri-

ving than walking, Murphy said the paths
between the meeting sites and hotels are
fairly easy to traverse by foot. A free shut-
tle bus service will also be available to
ferry attendees from place to place. In
addition to the welcome reception and
the SNM-TS party (with a “come-
dressed-as-your-favorite-movie-star”
theme), a variety of social and recre-

THE JOURNAL OF NUCLEAR MEDICINE « Vol. 40 « No. 5 « May 1999

ational opportunities are available to
attendees looking for a diversion from
the scientific and educational activities.
As in previous years, the Annual Meet-
ing will conclude—for the 22nd year—
with the overview and highlights of the
scientific research presentations by Henry

N. Wagner, Jr., MD.
—Deborah Kotz





